



SEDBERGH PARISH COUNCIL AMENITIES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 4th April 2018 @ 7.30pm in the Council Office

PRESENT:

Steve Longlands (SL), Simon Arnold (SA), Ian McPherson (IM) John Capstick (JC).

UNABLE TO ATTEND: Margaret Brooks (MB), Roger Sedgwick (RS), Martyn Dawson (MD)

REF	NOTE	ACTION
001/04/18	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE RESOLVED that apologies had been received from Margaret Brooks (MB).	
002/04/18	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST RESOLVED it be noted that no member declared any interests on items on the agenda.	
003/04/18	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Sedbergh Parish Council Amenities Committee held on Wednesday 7th of February be confirmed as a true record and be signed by the Chairman.	
004/04/18	MATTERS ARISING NOT ON AGENDA None	

005/04/18	<p>BUDGET</p> <p>It was noted we were now in a new Budget Year</p>	
	<p>PLAYING FIELD</p>	
006/04/18	<p>Sand Spreading has in part been completed as has the verti-draining</p>	
007/04/18	<p>No communication from the football club concerning requirements for the grant awarding bodies had been received. To be followed up again.</p>	<p>SA</p>
008/04/18	<p>Clarification to be sought from the Clerk as to when the club paid the 2K extra last year and when we need to raise that with them.</p>	<p>Parish Clerk</p>
009/04/18	<p>The football club had requested to use the pitch for a 5 a side tournament followed by a fundraising disco.</p> <p>RESOLVED that there were no objections providing the following took place –SL would pass this on to the club.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Access to the pitch was protected by ‘Harris Fencing’ during the evening event. • A litter sweep of the area including the playground took place in daylight the next day • The event was finished by midnight • All the appropriate licences were in place 	<p>=</p> <p>SL</p>
	<p>PLAYGROUND</p>	
010/04/18	<p>RESOLVED that SL would ask the Parish Handyman to install Oscar</p>	<p>SL</p>
	<p>JOSS LANE CAR PARK</p>	
011/04/18	<p>RESOLVED that SL would arrange some patching of the two main pot holes</p>	<p>SL</p>

012/04/18	<p>MAIN STREET TOILETS</p> <p>Lights are up. SL and SA would liaise to fix the mirror up. SA would start to chase up the other aspects including a second quote for doors as SL had not received back anything from his enquires.</p>	SA/SL
013/04/18	<p>LOFTUS HILL CAR PARK</p> <p>Nothing to Report</p> <p>BENCHES</p> <p>Possibility of slats missing from the bench at the 'Height of Winder' at the end of Green Lane</p>	
014/04/18	<p>RESOLVED that SL would visit and check.</p>	SL
015/04/18	<p>It was noted that we were already aware of the picnic area benches reported by Nick Cotton and they had been targeted for challenge week back in November.</p>	
016/04/18	<p>It was noted that due to a family bereavement of the refurbishment contractor the Busk Lane benches had been postponed until the summer</p>	
017/04/18	<p>BOWLING</p> <p>Issue with the wall is with the full council.</p>	
018/04/18	<p>STREET LIGHTS</p> <p>An electric cherry picker was now available locally and SL hopes to be able therefore to deal with the longstanding issue in Weavers Yard.</p>	SL
019/04/18	<p>HANDY PERSON</p> <p>Noted that he is now back at work</p> <p>Some concern was expressed with him fixing a slab in main Street – did this send the wrong message to the responsible authority and what was the insurance position were there to be an issue.</p>	

020/04/18	<p>OTHER AMENITIES</p> <p>No feedback from the Drinking Fountain association SA to chase.</p> <p>Concern was noted of the appearance and now seemingly permanent placement of an A board trailer outside the cemetery in Busk Lane.</p>	SA
021/04/18	<p>RESOLVED that SL would contact the owner.</p> <p>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</p> <p>The date for the next scheduled meeting is confirmed as:</p> <p>Wednesday 2nd of May 2018</p> <p>Meeting closed at 8.20 pm</p> <p>Signature of Chairman</p> <p>Date</p>	SL